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Important Dates For Your Diary 

See the back page for important dates. 

Did You Know?  

Another very busy newsletter with all of the different events and activities. 
 
Well done to Year 11 for heading into the mocks with a clear head for how 
seriously you want to take this chance to see where you are and what is 
left to work on. 
 
World Book Day was lovely—lots to celebrate with a week of activities for 
students.  I particularly like the staff book swap. A table full of brown-
paper wrapped books, with key words on so we could find the perfect book 
as a celebration of the day.  Well done to all of the students who 
approached Mr Smith, Miss Odams, or Miss Hagan and got college points 
for explaining the book they were reading or enjoyed. 
 
A powerful article on page 4—the enrichment we offer for those students 
who are interested, is very impressive, this was to meet the ex-journalist, 
Professor Gary Younge. 
 
Performing Arts continues to grow from strength to strength.  What a 
treat, if you were able to see the Belgrade Takeover show - a powerful 
event, showcasing the students’ achievements over the year. Well done to 
all involved. 
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We are Lyng Hall - Belgrade Theatre Takeover Event 

 

Performing Arts students wowed us once again with a 
stunning revival of the winter show.  Lyng Hall is the only 

Belgrade Associate School in Coventry and we were offered 
the fantastic opportunity to showcase our 'Curtain Raisers' 

show in front of an invited audience on the Belgrade B2 
stage.  

Our students spent the day working with a professional 
technician, gaining ‘real-life’ experience of a working 

theatre.  The performances were captivating and it was 
fantastic to see our students proudly displaying their work 

with confidence and professionalism.  
We cannot wait for our next project with the Belgrade! Watch 

this space… 
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We are Lyng Hall - Accept and Respect 

 

 
 

Our first target for this 

group, following the 

meeting on Monday 

lunchtime, was to issue 

each tutor room with the 

March page of the 

Accept and Respect 

calendar. 

We have important events 

highlighted here and 

every room is asked to 

display so we can share in 

world events and 

remember our own 

respect agenda. 

Today is International Women’s Day. This is one of the highlighted events on the 

calendar. 

Can you take the time today to speak to one or two women who impress you 

with a quality that you admire? 

We sometimes forget to show our appreciation or admiration for others, as the 

lyrics say, “But I ran out of time/I’m always running out of time.’ This references 

always meaning to say thank you or recognise someone else’s efforts, but 

always forgetting or not making time.  Maybe it is time to recognise someone 

for their support and help. 
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We are Lyng Hall—Meeting with Ex-Journalist 

 

The talk by Professor Gary Younge was refreshing. It was great to see an ex Guardian newspaper 

Journalist , from an Afro-Caribbean heritage. But note that Gary himself would say, ‘I am not 

confined by that title’, nor would he aim to surprise people by his choice of career and cultural 

background. But this was the theme of the afternoon: not to be limited by normalised world views. 

The students were exceptional and were leaders of tomorrow, for sure. They sat and absorbed what 

was deeper than your average school trip. Ultimately, it was a brilliantly delivered live biography. 

Gary mentioned how his Mother’s death was central to his desire to go 

 

 

 

 

 

 

into Journalism, where he felt like it was against the odds at first (training as a journalist) but then 

quickly managed to reinvent himself after her death, frequently referring to himself as the only 

barrier to success.  

In the talk, Gary later introduced his book, ‘Dispatches from the Diaspora’ and talked about the 

long list of interviews he conducted with the likes of Tracy Chapman, Dianne Abbot, Lewis Hamilton 

and Stormzy, among many others. In particular, the interview he did with ‘Stormzy’ hit home, as he 

shared with our students how education ‘saved Stormzy’s life’; other than this, all he knew was the 

‘unforgiving’ street life.  

He also recounted a chapter about the Racism he endured when working 

in Russia and other countries in Europe. This was an extended metaphor for 

our students to rise above inevitable race and work-related challenges, 

even today, in the modern western world.  

The session was capped off by an excellent Question and Answer. A 

poignant question, by our Daniel Eribalo, froze the audience’s attention 

once again when he asked, “How did your Mother’s passing affect you?” 

The question was stripped of any political affiliation or elucidations but 

pointed to a broader purpose. In his answer, Gary 

appreciated his Mother’s virtues were the first and most 

inherent to his life. They essentially taught Gary to 

remove the shackles he ought to be burdened with, 

given his political context, because he was going to be 

tarnished with labels either way. ‘What difference would 

this have made?’ suggested Gary, with didactic intent.  

Overall, the morning was intellectually inspiring and equally stimulating for our 

young people. It was great to see them being exposed to different professionals 

in Coventry, all working towards a culture of peace and cultural reconciliation. It 

was even better to see the pupils learn that setbacks can lead 

to a positive course in life. Finally, it prompted our young 

people to potentially consider a career in Journalism, owing to 

how truly it can represent a person’s perspective.  

Ms Hagan 
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We are Lyng Hall - World Book Day 

 

 
Lyng Hall is always representing national and local events for 

young people for a greater impact.  One of these events, which 

is represented every year, is ‘World Book Day’.  World Book Day is 

a world-wide celebration of books and reading which is vital to 

further enabling students imagination and vocabulary in lessons.  

Students participated in reading related activities during Tutor 

and over the school day which involved reading and book 

related lessons!  We spoke to Ms Hagan and Miss Odams about 

why they feel that World Book Day is important to every student 

and why reading is important to a student’s education.  

“World Book Day is a global event that has been celebrated around the world for the 

last 25 years.  This event tries to bring the best of 

reading to students to see how reading for 

pleasure can be good, not only academically but 

also mentally and spiritually. We love reading, and 

a part of that is going home and just relaxing with 

a good book.  It takes our mind off any issues or 

things we need to be worried about, and just 

being.  Lyng Hall is such a collaborative exciting 

place to be, and it’s about bringing some of that 

joy of reading for the students to experience too.”  

Reading is one of life’s fundamental skills.  It helps 

you access so much information, enables you to 

complete a jobs, message your friends, to name but 

a few.  But it’s more than just something to help you 

at work, it can be an amazing journey.  Did you 

know that reading for just 6 minutes a day can 

reduce your stress levels by up to 68%?  And, if you read for 20 minutes a day, you’ll 

read over 1.8 million words a year!  It’s fascinating that something that takes so little 

time from your day can help as much as it does!  

Staff this year are all participating in a Blind Date with a 

Book event, we choose a book based on some basic 

information about it.  Please speak to us and ask what 

book we are reading, we’ll be happy to share!  We 

hope that over the next couple of months, we can 

expand on this, and our student book swap event, to 

have a permanent library of blind date books for 

students to choose from.  
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We are Lyng Hall - 10M Fund Raiser 

 

 
On Thursday 7th March, we raised £238 (and counting) for Young 

Lives vs. Cancer by hosting a bake sale during breaktime.  We 

sold many different foods all sourced from our teachers and 

fellow students.  Many thanks to Mrs Anghel for making her special 

cake!   

We would like to thank all those who helped our cause and 

supported us.  Your support and generosity is sincerely 

appreciated.  It felt good to be taking action for this incredibly 

important organisation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are hosting some more exciting fundraisers on the last week of term, during period 6.  

Many students, and staff, have already signed up.  It promises to be an exciting week.  

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Love 10M 

See Miss. Hagan, and members of 10M, to sign up.

SIGN UP A 5 A-SIDE TEAM FOR THE 
FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT 

£1 PER PLAYER

Fundraising events:
Tuesday 19th March

Period 6

See Miss. Hagan, and members of 10M, to sign up.

SIGN UP A 5 A-SIDE TEAM FOR THE 
BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 

£1 PER PLAYER

Fundraising events:
Thursday 21st March

Period 6

See Miss. Hagan, and members of 10M, to sign up.

STAFF VS. STUDENTS
TABLE TENNIS TOURNAMENT

£2 PER STAFF PLAYER
£1 PER STUDENT PLAYER

Fundraising events:
Wednesday 20th March

Period 6
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College – Dragon 
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College – Update 

Our college grand totals place Griffin in the lead, with Pegasus falling ever so 

slightly behind in second place. They have been working hard to close the gap 

and currently have only 54 points between them and first place position.  

Are Centaur giving up with only a small increase of 63 points since last week? If 

they don’t want to fall to fourth place, they are going to need to bring it back next 

week with a bigger increase in points!  

Despite Dragon’s successes from within the 

college; such as having all Top 10 Dragon 

pupils in the 1000 point club, the total 

number of college points are not having a 

big enough impact to move up the league. 

As displayed on the next page, it can be 

seen that there were no Dragon tutor 

groups without any behaviour points last 

week. This means, that whilst all other 

colleges are earning double-points awards, 

Dragon are competing with only the points 

awarded during lesson time.  
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College – Update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 11R    7M   10M     11I      9I       11M 
 

Well done to the above tutor groups that set the example for all in the last 

week of term; with no behaviour points at all and therefore receiving the 

double-points award. 

Tutor groups can also double their total number of positive points if they 

receive no late marks for a week! This is a fantastic way to earn extra positive 

points for your college. Everyone should be arriving to school and their 

lessons on time, to maximise their learning. Which college will win this 

double-points award net week? 

Lyng Hall’s College ‘Top 10’ 
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Did You Know? Support: 

 

LYNG HALL 

SCHOOL 

Your child may be eligible for free school meals 

if you receive certain benefits such as income 

support. Queries can be directed to Coventry 

City Council. Tel: 024768337733 or Email: 

freeschoolmeals@coventry.gov.uk Applications 

can be made through: www.coventry.go.uk/

applyforfreeschoolmeals 

SCHOOL 

To purchase food in the school dining 

room, money must be paid onto 

ParentPay as we are a cashless school. 

Login through: https://

app.parentpay.com/public/client/

security/v2/#/login                                   

If you experience any problems with 

this, please contact your child’s pastoral 

year coordinator. 

TRAVEL 

 If you live more than 2 miles from the school, 

your child may be eligible for a free bus pass. 

For information on how a student would 

qualify for a pass please visit:  

http://www.coventry.gov.uk/schoolbuspasses.  

Applications: www.coventry.gov.uk/

applyforatravelpass  

Queries: Tel: 02476975445 or Email: 
If your child out-grows their 

blazer but it is still in very 

good condition, they may be 

able to swap their blazer for 

a bigger size, if our stock 

allows. 

We accept uniform 

donations.  Please drop 

any items that you no 

longer need or require in 

to school reception. 

UNIFORM 

If you are struggling with the 

cost of items of the uniform,  we 

will do our best to try and help 

you.  Contact your child’s pasto-

ral year coordinator in the first 

instance 

mailto:freeschoolmeals@coventry.gov.uk
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
http://www.coventry.gov.uk/schoolbuspasses
http://www.coventry.gov.uk/applyforatravelpass
http://www.coventry.gov.uk/applyforatravelpass
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We Are Lyng Hall 

We have been informed by our pupils that they sometimes out-grow 

their uniform during the year and therefore buy new items.  We would 

like to take the opportunity to ask that any uniform that you may be 

replacing, or not using, is kindly donated to the school.   

The uniform does not have to be in brand new condition but be 

relatively good quality (not ripped or stained) and can include PE kit, 

winter coats, shoes etc. 

Pupils and/or parents can hand the uniform donations into the school 

reception at any point in time throughout the year.  We greatly 

appreciate all donations that have been made previously and any that 

we receive in the future. 

Thank you,  

Miss Gaggini 

Lyng Hall Uniform Donations 

w/c 11 March Year 11 mock exams continue 

w/c 18 March Post 16 mock exams 

Friday 22 March Last day of the Spring Term  

 

Following the Easter Break, the Summer Term commences on Tuesday 09 April 

2024 


